
13. QUESTIONS WITHOUT NOTICE 

13.1 Questions Without Notice   
 
1. Councillor Brticevic noted that a number of maintenance issues at Blair Athol 

Community Hall have been brought to his attention and asked the Director City Works 
if he could have them attended to. 

 
Council’s Director City Works advised that he would arrange for an inspection to be 
undertaken and the necessary works to be carried out. 

 
2. Councillor Chanthivong referred to his previous requests resulting from inquiries from 

local residents for Council to investigate the feasibility of installing a roundabout at the 
intersection of Guernsey Avenue and Jenner Street, Leumeah and asked if he could 
be advised as to the current status of this request. 

 
Council’s Director City Works advised that he would investigate this matter and provide 
the information by way of memo.  

 
3. Councillor Hawker referred to an article in the local government section of the Sydney 

Morning Herald where it noted that a tender is being advertised for testing services for 
drug and alcohol related issues in the workplace. Councillor Hawker asked the 
General Manager if Campbelltown City Council was pursuing this avenue.  

 
Council’s General Manager advised that Council would not be seeking the services of 
an external provider in regard to drug and alcohol testing in the workplace and that 
Council has successfully implemented appropriate practices that are used as and 
when required.  

 
4. Councillor Hawker referred to a wellbeing survey template and asked if Council 

currently pursues similar initiatives for its staff. 
 

Council’s General Manager advised that Council currently holds annual health week 
promotions for both the indoor and outdoor staff. Council’s General Manager also 
advised that he would refer the template to the appropriate section. 
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